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This half term, Lower 1A and Lower 1J have been taking part in Refereed Football Club on 

Monday lunchtimes. On paper, both sides look pretty handy but football isn’t played on paper; 

it’s played on grass. Or at least when it’s not raining! 

With time-limited halves, free kicks, penalties, goal kicks, corners and fetching bibs, their 

lunchtime football has lost some of its previous bundle-like chaos whilst still retaining the skill 

and fun and gaining a little sportsmanship and discipline.  

Every match has been played in a competitive yet sporting and friendly spirit, with respect 

shown to teammates, opponents and officials alike.  Lower 1A currently lead 2 – 1 in terms of 

matches won, but there’s always next week for Lower 1J to level the series and push it to 

penalties.  

Next half term, Transition will have the opportunity to lift the famous trophy and achieve 

sporting immortality. I hope they’re looking forward to it.   

 

Mr David Woodfine 


